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Dear Sir/Madam

We attach the submission of the Business Turnaround Association and thank you for your indulgence in extending the date for receipt of this submission.

Having read the Committee’s  “Issues Paper” and some of the submissions we agree that many of the points raised by submissions on the current Insolvency Laws are valid and should be addressed by the Committee. 

With your indulgence we would like to present a wider view of major issues that are involved in Australian companies failing and becoming insolvent. We believe the Australian community would substantially benefit if the Commonwealth Government and the Corporate regulations were able to encourage the development of a business turnaround culture for businesses in financial difficulties.

Last year a group of interested industry professionals decided to form the Business Turnaround Association Inc to be a forum for an Australian turnaround focus, it was coincidental but opportune that the Joint Parliamentary Committee called for submissions on Australian Insolvency Laws in December 2002.

We attach a submission which centres on a system to assist companies undertake a “turnaround” of their operations so they are able to be restored to profitability and repay their creditors 100 cents in the $. Shareholders would of course also be significant beneficiaries of such turnarounds.

An integral part of the proposed system is the formation of a Business Turnaround Panel, which would operate under the guidance of the ASIC. The Turnaround Panel would operate under similar rules to the current Takeovers Panel. 

The attached submission also recommends:
· the Business Turnaround Panel would be constituted by people with extensive business and corporate experience
· the Business Turnaround Panel would oversee the business turnaround

· there would not normally be any court involvement with the process
· the powers of the Business Turnaround Panel must be flexible to enable a turnaround protection/moratorium period of six months to achieve the turnaround
· legal protection must be provided for all persons involved in the turnaround process during the turnaround/moratorium period
· during the moratorium period existing unsecured creditors would be excluded for purposes of insolvency regulations 
· the position of secured creditors must be acknowledged
The existing system of Voluntary Administration would be retained as that system would continue to be utilised in appropriate circumstances.
The Submission has been prepared by a Working Party of the Association consisting of the following:


Richard Fisher


Peter Hedge


John Hannaford


Brian Mahoney


Michael O’Neill


Robert Sauer


Peter Thomson

 

The Business Turnaround Association would be pleased to assist the Committee in development of a more effective system of enabling companies to be returned to profitability and save the substantial huge community costs of business failure.

Yours Faithfully

M P O’Neill

BTA Committee Member

michael@pacificcapital.com.au 
